

William S. Hart Union High School District

May 25, 1993

Jenk Stephenson Saugus High School 21900 W. Centurion Way Saugus 91350

Dear Jenk:

The William S. Hart Union High School District's Governing Board approved the values, mission and vision statements for the Strategic Plan at the April 28 meeting. A copy of each of the approved statements is enclosed (Exhibits 1, 2 and 3). Prior to Board approval, a team of nine readers tabulated and studied the approximate 400 response sheets from participants gathered at the March 1 Stakeholder meeting. The readers found many similarities in views expressed by Stakeholders. A copy of the compilation of the Stakeholder responses as developed by the readers is also enclosed (Exhibit 4). The results of the work by the readers were shared with the core team of 26 who drafted the original documents. The core team revised the original documents based on their interpretations of Stakeholder feedback. The revised documents and Stakeholder feedback information were reviewed and amended by the Governing Board prior to being approved. You will note a number of changes based on Stakeholder feedback and the deliberative process.

Guided by the values, mission and vision statements, the administration will be working with a team to develop the first year's action plan so that the Governing Board may study and, hopefully, approve the one-year plan prior to the beginning of the 1993 fall semester. A major project in the first year's plan will be to develop a long-range action plan to the year 2000. Stakeholders will be asked to reconvene early next spring to provide input regarding this long-range action plan. Other components of the first year's

plan will concentrate on moving the District forward in many vision areas. A report will be made at the next Stakeholder meeting regarding the progress of the first year's plan.

On behalf of the Board and administration, thank you for your work at the Stakeholder meeting. We hope that you will continue to be actively involved as a Stakeholder at future meetings. We also hope that you will find other avenues and opportunities to continue to work with us as we all strive for excellence in education in the Santa Clarita Valley. Working together we will accomplish the District's mission of preparing students to meet the challenges of the future as lifelong learners and responsible citizens.

Best wishes,

Sandra L. Loberg, President

Board of Trustees

SLL:WLS:gct

Encs.

Walter L. Swanson, Ed.D.

District Superintendent